# **Inmate Statistical Profile**

## **Active Life Without Parole**

Produced for

## **General Distribution**

Georgia Department of Corrections

Operations, Planning, and Training Division

Planning and Analysis Section

07-JUL-10

Produced for

**General Distribution** 

## **Table of Contents**

| Demogra    | phic information  |
|------------|---|
| 5          | Current age, broken out in ten year age groups                    |
| 6          | Race group  |
| 7          | Hispanic Origin   |
| 8          | Marital status, self-reported at entry to prison                  |
| 9          | Number of children, self-reported at entry to prison              |
| 10         | Religious affiliation, self-reported at entry to prison           |
| 11         | Home county - self-reported at entry to prison                    |
| 14         | Socioeconomic class, self-reported at entry to prison             |
| 15         | Environment to age 16, self-reported at entry to prison           |
| 16         | Guardian status to age 16, self-reported at entry to prison       |
| 17         | Employment status before prison, self-reported at entry to prison |
| 18         | Age at admission  |
| 20         | Height, measured at entry to prison                               |
| 21         | Weight, measured at entry to prison                               |
| 22         | Military service  |
| Correction | onal information  |
|            | Type of admission to prison                                       |
| 24         | Current / last security status                                    |
|            | Current / last institution type                                   |
| 26         | Institution type - transitional centers                           |
|            | Institution type - mental hospitals                               |
|            | Institution type - county prisons                                 |
|            | Institution type - state prisons                                  |
|            | Institution type - private prisons                                |
|            | Institution type - prison annexes                                 |
|            | Institution type - pre-release centers                            |
|            | Institution type - inmate boot camp                               |
|            | Number of disciplinary reports                                    |
|            | Number of transfers   |
| 36         | Number of escapes   |

Produced for General Distribution

## **Table of Contents**

| Correction | onal information  |
|------------|---|
| 37         | Time served in current (or last) institution                  |
| ducatio    | nal, psychological and physical information                   |
| 38         | Highest grade level attained                                  |
| 39         | Culture fair IQ scores  |
| 40         | Wide Range Achievement Test (WRAT) reading score              |
| 41         | Wide Range Achievement Test (WRAT) math score                 |
| 42         | Wide Range Achievement Test (WRAT) spelling score             |
| 43         | Scope of substance abuse - summary                            |
| 44         | Scope of substance abuse - detail                             |
| 45         | Current / last mental health treatment level                  |
| 46         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'P' overall condition ('P'hysical) |
| 47         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'U' upper body                     |
| 48         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'L' lower body                     |
| 49         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'H' hearing                        |
| 50         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'E' vision                         |
| 51         | PULHESDWIT medical scale -'S' psychiatric                     |
| 52         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'D' dental                         |
| 53         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'W' work ability                   |
| 54         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'I' impairment                     |
| 55         | PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'T' transportability               |
| 56         | Criminality in family, self-reported                          |
| 57         | Alcoholism in family, self-reported                           |
| 58         | Drug abuse in family, self-reported                           |
| 59         | Subjected to frequent beatings, self-reported                 |
| 60         | Father absent during inmate's childhood                       |
| 61         | Mother absent during inmate's childhood                       |
| 62         | Inmate diagnosed as manipulative                              |
| 63         | Inmate diagnosed as assaultive                                |
| rimes a    | nd criminal history information                               |
| 64         | Number of prior Georgia incarcerations                        |

**General Distribution** 

**Active Life Without Parole** 

Produced for

## **Table of Contents**

| Crimes and criminal history information                        |
|--|
| 65 Prison sentence in years                                    |
| 66 Primary offense, broken out into felonies vs misdemeanors   |
| 67 Primary offense, broken out into six broad crime categories |
| 68 Primary offense, detailed offense code                      |
| 69 County of conviction of primary offense                     |
| 73 Circuit of conviction of primary offense                    |
| 75 Years served (jail + prison) in this incarceration          |
| Medical information  |
| 76 Results of most recent HIV test                             |
| 77 Results of most recent tuberculosis test                    |
| 78 Results of most recent syphilis test                        |
| 79 Results of most recent Hepatitis-C test                     |

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Current age, broken out in ten-year age groups

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                          |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | То    | tal    |
|--------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Current Age              | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Teens (1-19)             | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Twenties (20-29)         | 48    | 8.28%  | 94.12%  | 3     | 25.00% | 5.88% | 51    | 8.61%  |
| Thirties (30-39)         | 200   | 34.48% | 99.50%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 0.50% | 201   | 33.95% |
| Forties (40-49)          | 186   | 32.07% | 97.38%  | 5     | 41.67% | 2.62% | 191   | 32.26% |
| Fifties (50-59)          | 108   | 18.62% | 97.30%  | 3     | 25.00% | 2.70% | 111   | 18.75% |
| <b>Sixties (60-69)</b>   | 27    | 4.66%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 27    | 4.56%  |
| Seventy + (70 and above) | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 10    | 1.69%  |
| Total Reported           | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 42.72 | 42.33 | 42.72 |
|----------------------|-------|-------|-------|
| Median (middle)      | 41    | 46    | 41    |
| Mode (most frequent) | 41    | 48    | 36    |

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Race group

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|       |                |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|-------|----------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Race  | Group          | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1     | White          | 140   | 24.14% | 94.59%  | 8     | 66.67% | 5.41% | 148   | 25.00% |
| 2     | Black          | 428   | 73.79% | 99.07%  | 4     | 33.33% | .93%  | 432   | 72.97% |
| 5     | Other          | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | .17%   |
| 10    | Hispanic       | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 10    | 1.69%  |
| 11    | Racially Mixed | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | .17%   |
| Total | Reported       | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Black | White | Black |
|----------------------|-------|-------|-------|

## Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 7

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Hispanic Origin

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

ROW % - percent each COUNT is of its particular row

|                 |       | Male   |         |       | Female  |       | To    | otal   |
|-----------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Hispanic Origin | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Non Hispanic    | 570   | 98.28% | 97.94%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.06% | 582   | 98.31% |
| Hispanic        | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 10    | 1.69%  |
| Total Reported  | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

An inmate is counted as Hispanic if

- (a) he self-reported as Hispanic during the diagnostic process, or
- (b) his primary language is Spanish, or
- (c) he claimed birth or citizenship in Spain or a Latin American country, or
- (d) he had a common Spanish surname such as Lopez or Garcia

### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Marital status, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|----------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Marital Status | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 0 Unknown      | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| D Divorced     | 41    | 7.07%  | 95.35%  | 2     | 16.67% | 4.65%  | 43    | 7.26%  |
| M Married      | 98    | 16.90% | 98.00%  | 2     | 16.67% | 2.00%  | 100   | 16.89% |
| S Separated    | 13    | 2.24%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 13    | 2.20%  |
| U Unmarried    | 414   | 71.38% | 98.81%  | 5     | 41.67% | 1.19%  | 419   | 70.78% |
| W Widow        | 13    | 2.24%  | 81.25%  | 3     | 25.00% | 18.75% | 16    | 2.70%  |
| Total Reported | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%  | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) Unmarried Unmarried Unmarried | ed |
|--|----|
|--|----|

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Number of children, self reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                    |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | То    | tal    |
|--------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Number of Children | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 0                  | 213   | 36.85% | 98.61%  | 3     | 25.00% | 1.39% | 216   | 36.61% |
| 1                  | 148   | 25.61% | 97.37%  | 4     | 33.33% | 2.63% | 152   | 25.76% |
| 2                  | 97    | 16.78% | 97.00%  | 3     | 25.00% | 3.00% | 100   | 16.95% |
| 3                  | 55    | 9.52%  | 98.21%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.79% | 56    | 9.49%  |
| 4                  | 34    | 5.88%  | 97.14%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.86% | 35    | 5.93%  |
| 5                  | 17    | 2.94%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 17    | 2.88%  |
| 6                  | 6     | 1.04%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 6     | 1.02%  |
| 7                  | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| 8                  | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| 9                  | 2     | 0.35%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | 0.34%  |
| 10                 | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Over 10            | 3     | 0.52%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 3     | 0.51%  |
| Total Reported     | 578   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 590   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 2   | 0  | 2   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 1.46 | 1.42 | 1.46 |
|----------------------|------|------|------|
| Median (middle)      | 1    | 1    | 1    |
| Mode (most frequent) | 0    | 1    | 0    |

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Religious affiliation, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|         |                 |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|---------|-----------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Religio | ous Affiliation | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 1       | Islam           | 33    | 6.68%  | 97.06%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.94%  | 34    | 6.72%  |
| 2       | Catholic        | 18    | 3.64%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 18    | 3.56%  |
| 3       | Baptist         | 209   | 42.31% | 97.21%  | 6     | 50.00% | 2.79%  | 215   | 42.49% |
| 4       | Methodist       | 7     | 1.42%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 7     | 1.38%  |
| 7       | Chc Of God      | 1     | .20%   | 50.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 50.00% | 2     | .40%   |
| 8       | Holiness        | 17    | 3.44%  | 89.47%  | 2     | 16.67% | 10.53% | 19    | 3.75%  |
| 9       | Jewish          | 1     | .20%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .20%   |
| 10      | Anglican        | 1     | .20%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .20%   |
| 12      | Hindu           | 1     | .20%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .20%   |
| 16      | Seven D Ad      | 4     | .81%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .79%   |
| 17      | Jehovah Wt      | 9     | 1.82%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 9     | 1.78%  |
| 18      | Latr Day S      | 1     | .20%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .20%   |
| 20      | Other Prot      | 80    | 16.19% | 97.56%  | 2     | 16.67% | 2.44%  | 82    | 16.21% |
| 96      | None            | 112   | 22.67% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 112   | 22.13% |
| Total F | Reported        | 494   | 100%   | 97.63%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.37%  | 506   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 86  | 0  | 86  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Baptist | Baptist | Baptist |
|----------------------|---------|---------|---------|
|----------------------|---------|---------|---------|

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Home county, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|      |               |       | Male  |         |       | Female |         | To    |       |
|------|---------------|-------|-------|---------|-------|--------|---------|-------|-------|
| Home | County        | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Total | Col % |
| 1    | Appling       | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 2     | .36%  |
| 2    | Atkinson      | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 5    | Baldwin       | 4     | .73%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 4     | .71%  |
| 7    | Barrow        | 4     | .73%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 4     | .71%  |
| 8    | Bartow        | 5     | .91%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 5     | .89%  |
| 9    | Ben Hill      | 4     | .73%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 4     | .71%  |
| 10   | Berrien       | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 11   | Bibb          | 10    | 1.81% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 10    | 1.78% |
| 12   | Bleckley      | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 3     | .53%  |
| 14   | Brooks        | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 16   | Bulloch       | 4     | .73%  | 80.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 20.00%  | 5     | .89%  |
| 17   | Burke         | 4     | .73%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 4     | .71%  |
| 18   | Butts         | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 20   | Camden        | 5     | .91%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 5     | .89%  |
| 22   | Carroll       | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 2     | .36%  |
| 23   | Catoosa       | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 24   | Charlton      | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 25   | Chatham       | 29    | 5.26% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 29    | 5.15% |
| 26   | Chattahoochee | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 27   | Chattooga     |       |       |         | 1     | 8.33%  | 100.00% | 1     | .18%  |
| 28   | Cherokee      | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 2     | .36%  |
| 29   | Clarke        | 12    | 2.18% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 12    | 2.13% |
| 31   | Clayton       | 14    | 2.54% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 14    | 2.49% |
| 33   | Cobb          | 18    | 3.27% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 18    | 3.20% |
| 34   | Coffee        | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 3     | .53%  |
| 35   | Colquitt      | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 2     | .36%  |
| 36   | Columbia      | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 3     | .53%  |
| 37   | Cook          | 4     | .73%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 4     | .71%  |
| 38   | Coweta        | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 3     | .53%  |
| 40   | Crisp         | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 3     | .53%  |
| 42   | Dawson        | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 43   | Decatur       | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 44   | Dekalb        | 39    | 7.08% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 39    | 6.93% |
| 46   | Dooly         | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 47   | Dougherty     | 21    | 3.81% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 21    | 3.73% |
| 48   | Douglas       | 6     | 1.09% | 85.71%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 14.29%  | 7     | 1.24% |
| 49   | Early         | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | .18%  |
| 51   | Effingham     | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 2     | .36%  |

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Home county, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|     |            |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | То    | tal    |
|-----|------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
|     | County     | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 52  | Elbert     | 3     | .54%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .53%   |
| 53  | Emanuel    | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 56  | Fayette    | 3     | .54%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .53%   |
| 57  | Floyd      | 7     | 1.27%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 7     | 1.24%  |
| 58  | Forsyth    | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 59  | Franklin   | 2     | .36%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%   |
| 60  | Fulton     | 76    | 13.79% | 98.70%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.30%  | 77    | 13.68% |
| 61  | Gilmer     | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 63  | Glynn      | 12    | 2.18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 12    | 2.13%  |
| 66  | Greene     | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 67  | Gwinnett   | 9     | 1.63%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 9     | 1.60%  |
| 68  | Habersham  | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 69  | Hall       | 8     | 1.45%  | 88.89%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 11.11% | 9     | 1.60%  |
| 70  | Hancock    | 2     | .36%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%   |
| 71  | Haralson   | 2     | .36%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%   |
| 72  | Harris     | 1     | .18%   | 50.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 50.00% | 2     | .36%   |
| 73  | Hart       | 2     | .36%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%   |
| 75  | Henry      | 3     | .54%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .53%   |
| 76  | Houston    | 7     | 1.27%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 7     | 1.24%  |
| 78  | Jackson    | 5     | .91%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 5     | .89%   |
| 80  | Jeff Davis | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 81  | Jefferson  | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 82  | Jenkins    | 2     | .36%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%   |
| 87  | Laurens    | 4     | .73%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .71%   |
| 88  | Lee        | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 89  | Liberty    | 6     | 1.09%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.07%  |
| 90  | Lincoln    | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 91  | Long       | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 92  | Lowndes    | 4     | .73%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .71%   |
| 96  | Marion     | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 97  | Mcduffie   | 2     | .36%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%   |
| 98  | Mcintosh   | 2     | .36%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%   |
| 100 | Miller     | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 101 | Mitchell   | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 102 | Monroe     | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 104 | Morgan     | 1     | .18%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%   |
| 106 | Muscogee   | 15    | 2.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 15    | 2.66%  |
| 107 | Newton     | 2     | .36%   | 66.67%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 33.33% | 3     | .53%   |

### Home county, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                |       | Male  |         |       | Female |        | Tot   | al    |
|----------------|-------|-------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|-------|
| Home County    | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col % |
| 109 Oglethorpe | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 110 Paulding   | 2     | .36%  | 66.67%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 33.33% | 3     | .53%  |
| 113 Pierce     | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 114 Pike       | 3     | .54%  | 75.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 25.00% | 4     | .71%  |
| 115 Polk       | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 117 Putnam     | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .53%  |
| 119 Rabun      | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 120 Randolph   | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 121 Richmond   | 20    | 3.63% | 95.24%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 4.76%  | 21    | 3.73% |
| 122 Rockdale   | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 125 Seminole   | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 126 Spalding   | 7     | 1.27% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 7     | 1.24% |
| 127 Stephens   | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 129 Sumter     | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 132 Tattnall   | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 134 Telfair    | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 136 Thomas     | 4     | .73%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .71%  |
| 137 Tift       | 4     | .73%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .71%  |
| 138 Toombs     | 9     | 1.63% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 9     | 1.60% |
| 142 Turner     | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 144 Union      | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 145 Upson      | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 146 Walker     | 2     | .36%  | 66.67%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 33.33% | 3     | .53%  |
| 147 Walton     | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .53%  |
| 148 Ware       | 6     | 1.09% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.07% |
| 150 Washington | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .53%  |
| 151 Wayne      | 2     | .36%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .36%  |
| 155 Whitfield  | 3     | .54%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .53%  |
| 158 Wilkinson  | 1     | .18%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .18%  |
| 160 Unknown    | 45    | 8.17% | 97.83%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.17%  | 46    | 8.17% |
| Total Rported  | 551   | 100%  | 97.87%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.13%  | 563   | 100%  |

| Not Reported | 29  | 0  | 29  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Fulton | Walker | Fulton |
|----------------------|--------|--------|--------|
|----------------------|--------|--------|--------|

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Socioeconomic class, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                     |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | tal    |
|---------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Socioeconomic Class | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Welfare           | 32    | 6.19%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 32    | 6.08%  |
| 2 Occ Employ        | 23    | 4.45%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 23    | 4.37%  |
| 3 Minimum Std       | 265   | 51.26% | 99.62%  | 1     | 11.11% | .38%  | 266   | 50.57% |
| 4 Middle            | 197   | 38.10% | 96.10%  | 8     | 88.89% | 3.90% | 205   | 38.97% |
| Total Reported      | 517   | 100%   | 98.29%  | 9     | 100%   | 1.71% | 526   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 63  | 3  | 66  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Minimum Std | Middle | Minimum Std | ı |
|----------------------|-------------|--------|-------------|---|

## Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 15

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Environment to age 16, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                       |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|-----------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Environment to age 16 | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Rural/Farm          | 11    | 2.08%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 11    | 2.04%  |
| 2 Rural/Nfarm         | 23    | 4.36%  | 85.19%  | 4     | 40.00% | 14.81% | 27    | 5.02%  |
| 3 S.M.S.A             | 218   | 41.29% | 99.54%  | 1     | 10.00% | .46%   | 219   | 40.71% |
| 4 Urban               | 112   | 21.21% | 97.39%  | 3     | 30.00% | 2.61%  | 115   | 21.38% |
| 5 Small Town          | 164   | 31.06% | 98.80%  | 2     | 20.00% | 1.20%  | 166   | 30.86% |
| Total Reported        | 528   | 100%   | 98.14%  | 10    | 100%   | 1.86%  | 538   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 52  | 2  | 54  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | S.M.S.A | Rural/Nfarm | S.M.S.A |
|----------------------|---------|-------------|---------|

## Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 16

### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Guardian status to age 16, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                           |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | tal    |
|---------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Guardian Status To Age 16 | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 2 Father Only             | 11    | 2.56%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 11    | 2.52%  |
| 3 Both Parents            | 181   | 42.09% | 97.31%  | 5     | 71.43% | 2.69% | 186   | 42.56% |
| 4 Mother Only             | 169   | 39.30% | 99.41%  | 1     | 14.29% | .59%  | 170   | 38.90% |
| 6 Oth Female              | 14    | 3.26%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 14    | 3.20%  |
| 7 Oth Male                | 4     | .93%   | 100.00% |       |        |       | 4     | .92%   |
| 8 Step-Parents            | 12    | 2.79%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 12    | 2.75%  |
| 9 Foster Home             | 10    | 2.33%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 10    | 2.29%  |
| 10 Grand Parents          | 29    | 6.74%  | 96.67%  | 1     | 14.29% | 3.33% | 30    | 6.86%  |
| Total Reported            | 430   | 100%   | 98.4%   | 7     | 100%   | 1.6%  | 437   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 150 | 5  | 155 |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Both Parents | Both Parents | Both Parents | ] |
|----------------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|---|
|----------------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|---|

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 17

### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Employment status before prison, self-reported at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|         |              |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | tal    |
|---------|--------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Employ  | yment Status | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1       | Full Time    | 279   | 55.25% | 98.24%  | 5     | 71.43% | 1.76% | 284   | 55.47% |
| 2       | Part Time    | 30    | 5.94%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 30    | 5.86%  |
| 3       | Unempl < 6m  | 51    | 10.10% | 98.08%  | 1     | 14.29% | 1.92% | 52    | 10.16% |
| 4       | Unempl > 6m  | 84    | 16.63% | 98.82%  | 1     | 14.29% | 1.18% | 85    | 16.60% |
| 5       | Never Workd  | 36    | 7.13%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 36    | 7.03%  |
| 6       | Student      | 4     | .79%   | 100.00% |       |        |       | 4     | .78%   |
| 7       | Incapable    | 21    | 4.16%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 21    | 4.10%  |
| Total R | Reported     | 505   | 100%   | 98.63%  | 7     | 100%   | 1.37% | 512   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 75  | 5  | 80  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Full Time | Full Time | Full Time |
|----------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
|----------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Age at admission

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                  |       | Male  |         | Female |        |         | Total |       |
|------------------|-------|-------|---------|--------|--------|---------|-------|-------|
| Age At Admission | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count  | Col %  | Row %   | Total | Col % |
| 15               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 1     | 0.17% |
| 16               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 1     | 0.17% |
| 17               | 2     | 0.34% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 2     | 0.34% |
| 18               | 4     | 0.69% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 4     | 0.68% |
| 19               | 11    | 1.90% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 11    | 1.86% |
| 20               | 8     | 1.38% | 88.89%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 11.11%  | 9     | 1.52% |
| 21               | 18    | 3.10% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 18    | 3.04% |
| 22               | 26    | 4.48% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 26    | 4.39% |
| 23               | 18    | 3.10% | 94.74%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 5.26%   | 19    | 3.21% |
| 24               | 18    | 3.10% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 18    | 3.04% |
| 25               | 19    | 3.28% | 95.00%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 5.00%   | 20    | 3.38% |
| 26               | 22    | 3.79% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 22    | 3.72% |
| 27               | 21    | 3.62% | 95.45%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 4.55%   | 22    | 3.72% |
| 28               | 20    | 3.45% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 20    | 3.38% |
| 29               | 23    | 3.97% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 23    | 3.89% |
| 30               | 18    | 3.10% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 18    | 3.04% |
| 31               | 21    | 3.62% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 21    | 3.55% |
| 32               | 23    | 3.97% | 95.83%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 4.17%   | 24    | 4.05% |
| 33               | 16    | 2.76% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 16    | 2.70% |
| 34               | 13    | 2.24% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 13    | 2.20% |
| 35               | 19    | 3.28% | 95.00%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 5.00%   | 20    | 3.38% |
| 36               | 32    | 5.52% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 32    | 5.41% |
| 37               | 21    | 3.62% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 21    | 3.55% |
| 38               | 18    | 3.10% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 18    | 3.04% |
| 39               | 17    | 2.93% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 17    | 2.87% |
| 40               | 13    | 2.24% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 13    | 2.20% |
| 41               | 21    | 3.62% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 21    | 3.55% |
| 42               | 17    | 2.93% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 17    | 2.87% |
| 43               | 13    | 2.24% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 13    | 2.20% |
| 44               | 9     | 1.55% | 90.00%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 10.00%  | 10    | 1.69% |
| 45               | 13    | 2.24% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 13    | 2.20% |
| 46               | 13    | 2.24% | 86.67%  | 2      | 16.67% | 13.33%  | 15    | 2.53% |
| 47               | 10    | 1.72% | 90.91%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 9.09%   | 11    | 1.86% |
| 48               | 10    | 1.72% | 90.91%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 9.09%   | 11    | 1.86% |
| 49               | 10    | 1.72% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 10    | 1.69% |
| 50               | 4     | 0.69% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 4     | 0.68% |
| 51               | 4     | 0.69% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 4     | 0.68% |
| 52               | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 6     | 1.01% |
| 53               |       |       |         | 1      | 8.33%  | 100.00% | 1     | 0.17% |
| 54               | 2     | 0.34% | 100.00% |        |        |         | 2     | 0.34% |

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Age at admission

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

 $\ensuremath{\mathsf{ROW}}$  % - percent each COUNT is of its particular row

|                  |       | Male  |         |       | Female |       | То    | tal   |
|------------------|-------|-------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|-------|
| Age At Admission | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col % |
| 55               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| 56               | 4     | 0.69% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 4     | 0.68% |
| 57               | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 6     | 1.01% |
| 58               | 2     | 0.34% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | 0.34% |
| 60               | 2     | 0.34% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | 0.34% |
| 62               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| 63               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| 64               | 3     | 0.52% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 3     | 0.51% |
| 65               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| 66               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| 67               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| 69               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| 71               | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.17% |
| Total Reported   | 580   | 100%  | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 592   | 100%  |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 34.47 | 37.17 | 34.52 |
|----------------------|-------|-------|-------|
| Median (middle)      | 33.5  | 39.5  | 34    |
| Mode (most frequent) | 36    | 46    | 36    |

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Height, measured at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | То    | tal    |
|----------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Height         | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 5'10"          | 83    | 50.92% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 83    | 50.92% |
| 5'11"          | 80    | 49.08% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 80    | 49.08% |
| Total Reported | 163   | 100%   | 100.00% |       |        | 0.00% | 163   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 417 | 12 | 429 |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 5'10" | ***  | 5'10" |
|----------------------|-------|------|-------|
| Median (middle)      | 5'10" |      | 5'10" |
| Mode (most frequent) | 5'10" | Null | 5'10" |

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

Page 21

### Weight, measured at entry to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                     |       | Male   |         |       | Female |         | То    | tal    |
|---------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|
| Weight              | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Total | Col %  |
| 110 - 119 pounds    |       |        |         | 2     | 16.67% | 100.00% | 2     | 0.34%  |
| 120 - 129 pounds    | 1     | 0.17%  | 33.33%  | 2     | 16.67% | 66.67%  | 3     | 0.51%  |
| 130 - 139 pounds    | 13    | 2.24%  | 92.86%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 7.14%   | 14    | 2.36%  |
| 140 - 149 pounds    | 34    | 5.86%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 34    | 5.74%  |
| 150 - 159 pounds    | 50    | 8.62%  | 98.04%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.96%   | 51    | 8.61%  |
| 160 - 169 pounds    | 75    | 12.93% | 98.68%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.32%   | 76    | 12.84% |
| 170 - 179 pounds    | 92    | 15.86% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 92    | 15.54% |
| 180 - 189 pounds    | 72    | 12.41% | 97.30%  | 2     | 16.67% | 2.70%   | 74    | 12.50% |
| 190 - 199 pounds    | 47    | 8.10%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 47    | 7.94%  |
| 200 - 209 pounds    | 50    | 8.62%  | 98.04%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.96%   | 51    | 8.61%  |
| 210 - 219 pounds    | 35    | 6.03%  | 97.22%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.78%   | 36    | 6.08%  |
| 220 - 229 pounds    | 39    | 6.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 39    | 6.59%  |
| 230 - 239 pounds    | 20    | 3.45%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 20    | 3.38%  |
| 240 - 249 pounds    | 20    | 3.45%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 20    | 3.38%  |
| 250 - 259 pounds    | 8     | 1.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 260 - 269 pounds    | 7     | 1.21%  | 87.50%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 12.50%  | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 270 - 279 pounds    | 5     | 0.86%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 5     | 0.84%  |
| 280 - 289 pounds    | 5     | 0.86%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 5     | 0.84%  |
| 290 - 299 pounds    | 2     | 0.34%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 2     | 0.34%  |
| 320 - 329 pounds    | 3     | 0.52%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 3     | 0.51%  |
| 330 - 339 pounds    | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | 0.17%  |
| 400 pounds and over | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Total Reported      | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%   | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 189 | 162   | 189 |
|----------------------|-----|-------|-----|
| Median (middle)      | 180 | 158.5 | 180 |
| Mode (most frequent) | 170 | 120   | 170 |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Military service

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|        |             |       | Male   |         |       | Female  |       | To    | otal   |
|--------|-------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Milita | ry service  | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1      | Air Force   | 37    | 9.16%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 37    | 8.89%  |
| 2      | Army        | 6     | 1.49%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 6     | 1.44%  |
| 3      | Navy        | 3     | .74%   | 100.00% |       |         |       | 3     | .72%   |
| 4      | Marines     | 1     | .25%   | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | .24%   |
| 5      | Coast Guard | 5     | 1.24%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 5     | 1.20%  |
| 96     | None        | 352   | 87.13% | 96.70%  | 12    | 100.00% | 3.30% | 364   | 87.50% |
| Total  | Reported    | 404   | 100%   | 97.12%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.88% | 416   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 176 | 0  | 176 |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Air Force | Null | Air Force |
|----------------------|-----------|------|-----------|

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Type of admission to prison

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                        |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Type of Admission      | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Committed From Court | 292   | 50.34% | 97.33%  | 8     | 66.67% | 2.67% | 300   | 50.68% |
| 3 Parole Rev/New Sent  | 27    | 4.66%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 27    | 4.56%  |
| 4 Par Rev/No New Sent  | 7     | 1.21%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 7     | 1.18%  |
| 6 Prob Viol/Partial    | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |       | 4     | .68%   |
| 9 Prob Rev/Remainder   | 9     | 1.55%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 9     | 1.52%  |
| 11 Life W/O Parole     | 241   | 41.55% | 98.37%  | 4     | 33.33% | 1.63% | 245   | 41.39% |
| Total Reported         | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Court Cmmt | Court Cmmt | Court Cmmt |
|----------------------|------------|------------|------------|

## Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 24

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Current / last security status

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                 |       | Male   |         |       | Female  |       | To    | otal   |
|-----------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Security Status | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 3 Minimum       | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       | .00%    |       | 1     | .17%   |
| 4 Medium        | 10    | 1.74%  | 100.00% |       | .00%    |       | 10    | 1.70%  |
| 5 Close         | 564   | 97.92% | 97.92%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.08% | 576   | 97.96% |
| 6 Maximum       | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       | .00%    |       | 1     | .17%   |
| Total Reported  | 576   | 100%   | 97.96%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.04% | 588   | 100%   |

| Still being diagnosed | 4   | 0  | 4   |
|-----------------------|-----|----|-----|
| Not Reported          | 0   | 0  | 0   |
| Grand Total           | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Close | Close | Close |  |
|----------------------|-------|-------|-------|--|

## Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 25

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Current / last type of institution

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                     |       | Male   |         |       | Female  |       | To    | otal   |
|---------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Type of Institution | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| State Prison        | 577   | 99.65% | 97.96%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.04% | 589   | 99.66% |
| Private Prison      | 2     | .35%   | 100.00% |       |         |       | 2     | .34%   |
| Total Reported      | 579   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.03% | 591   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 1   | 0  | 1   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | State Prison | State Prison | State Prison |
|----------------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 26

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Institution type - transitional centers

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                     |       | Male  |       |       | Female |       | l l   | otal  |
|-------------------------------------|-------|-------|-------|-------|--------|-------|-------|-------|
| Institution Type - Trans. Centers C | Count | Col % | Row % | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col % |
| Total Reported                      |       |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |

| Not Reported | 0 | 0 | 0 |
|--------------|---|---|---|
| Grand Total  |   |   |   |

| Mode (most frequent) | Null | Null | Null |
|----------------------|------|------|------|
|                      |      |      |      |
|                      |      |      |      |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 27

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

Produced for **General Distribution** 

### Institution type - mental hospitals

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                     | Male  |       |       |       | Female | Total |       |       |
|-------------------------------------|-------|-------|-------|-------|--------|-------|-------|-------|
| Institution Type - Mental Hospitals | Count | Col % | Row % | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col % |
| Total Reported                      |       |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |

| Not Reported | 0 | 0 | 0 |
|--------------|---|---|---|
| Grand Total  |   |   |   |

| Mode (most frequent) | Null | Null | Null |
|----------------------|------|------|------|
|                      |      |      |      |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 28

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

Produced for **General Distribution** 

### Institution type - county prisons

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                   | Male   |             |  |       | Female |  | Total |       |  |
|-----------------------------------|--|-------------|--|-------|--------|--|-------|-------|--|
| Institution Type - County Prisons | Count  | Count Col % |  | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col % |  |
| Total Reported                    |  |             |  |       |        |  |       |       |  |
|                                   |  |             |  |       |        |  |       |       |  |
| Not Reported                      |  | 0           |  |       | 0      | 1  |       | 0     |  |
| Grand Total                       | <del>                                     </del> |             |  |       |        | <del>                                     </del> |       |       |  |
|                                   | •  |             |  |       |        | •  |       |       |  |
| Made (made fraguest)              |  | NI II       |  |       | M II   |  | NI.   |       |  |
| Mode (most frequent)              | Null   |             |  | Null  |        |  | Null  |       |  |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 29

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Institution type - state prisons

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                  |       | Male   |         |       | Female |         | To    | tal    |
|----------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|
| Institution Type - State Prisons | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Total | Col %  |
| 532 Augusta State Med.           | 31    | 5.37%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 31    | 5.26%  |
| Prison                           |       |        |         |       |        |         |       |        |
| 553 Baldwin State Prison         | 26    | 4.51%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 26    | 4.41%  |
| 521 Ga Diag & Class Pris         | 29    | 5.03%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 29    | 4.92%  |
| 517 Ga State Prison              | 11    | 1.91%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 11    | 1.87%  |
| 541 Hancock State Prison         | 59    | 10.23% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 59    | 10.02% |
| 540 Hays State Prison            | 74    | 12.82% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 74    | 12.56% |
| 549 Macon State Prison           | 81    | 14.04% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 81    | 13.75% |
| 519 Men'S State Prison           | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |         | 3     | .51%   |
| 554 Metro State Prison (W)       |       |        |         | 10    | 83.33% | 100.00% | 10    | 1.70%  |
| 505 Phillips State Prison        | 16    | 2.77%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 16    | 2.72%  |
| 557 Pulaski State Prison (W)     |       |        |         | 2     | 16.67% | 100.00% | 2     | .34%   |
| 550 Smith State Prison           | 66    | 11.44% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 66    | 11.21% |
| 542 Telfair State Prison         | 80    | 13.86% | 100.00% |       |        |         | 80    | 13.58% |
| 537 Valdosta State Prison        | 46    | 7.97%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 46    | 7.81%  |
| 501 Ware State Prison            | 55    | 9.53%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 55    | 9.34%  |
| Total Reported                   | 577   | 100%   | 97.96%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.04%   | 589   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 577 | 12 | 589 |

| FIISOII | Mode (most frequent) | 549 Macon State Prison | 554 Metro State Prison (W) | 549 Macon State<br>Prison |
|---------|----------------------|------------------------|----------------------------|---------------------------|
|---------|----------------------|------------------------|----------------------------|---------------------------|

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 30

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

Produced for **General Distribution** 

### Institution type - private prisons

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                    | Male  |        | Female  |       |       | Total |       |        |
|------------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|-------|-------|-------|--------|
| Institution Type - Private Prisons | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col % | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 569 Coffee Corr Facility           | 1     | 50.00% | 100.00% |       |       |       | 1     | 50.00% |
| 571 Wheeler Corr Facility          | 1     | 50.00% | 100.00% |       |       |       | 1     | 50.00% |
| Total Reported                     | 2     | 100%   | 100%    |       |       | %     | 2     | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0 | 0 | 0 |
|--------------|---|---|---|
| Grand Total  | 2 | 0 | 2 |

| Mode (most frequent) | 569 Coffee Corr Facility | Null | 569 Coffee Corr |
|----------------------|--------------------------|------|-----------------|
|                      |                          |      | Facility        |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 31

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

Produced for **General Distribution** 

## Institution type - prison annexes

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                  | Male  |             |  |       | Female | Total |       |       |
|----------------------------------|-------|-------------|--|-------|--------|-------|-------|-------|
| Institution Type - Prison Annexe | Count | Count Col % |  | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col % |
| Total Reported                   |       |             |  |       |        |       |       |       |
|                                  |       |             |  |       |        |       |       |       |
| Not Reported                     |       | 0           |  |       | 0      |       |       | 0     |
| Grand Total                      |       |             |  |       |        |       |       |       |
|                                  | •     |             |  |       |        | •     |       |       |
| Mode (most frequent)             | Null  |             |  | Null  |        |       | N     | ull   |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 32

### **Active Life Without Parole**

Produced for **General Distribution** 

## Institution type - pre-release centers

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                  |  | Male  |       |       | Female |       | То    | tal   |
|----------------------------------|--|-------|-------|-------|--------|-------|-------|-------|
| Institution Type - Prison Annexe | Count  | Col % | Row % | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col % |
| Total Reported                   |  |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |
|                                  |  |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |
| Not Reported                     | <u> </u>                                     | 0     |       |       | 0      |       |       | 0     |
| Crond Total                      |  |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |
| Grand Total                      |  |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |
| Grand Total                      | <u>.                                    </u> |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 33

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Institution type - inmate boot camp

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                               |       | Male  |       |       | Female |       | Т     | otal  |
|-------------------------------|-------|-------|-------|-------|--------|-------|-------|-------|
| Institution Type - Boot Camps | Count | Col % | Row % | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col % |
| Total Rported                 |       |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |
|                               |       |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |
|                               |       |       |       |       |        |       |       |       |

| Not Reported | 0 | 0 | 0 |
|--------------|---|---|---|
| Grand Total  |   |   |   |

| Mode (most frequent) | Null | Null | Null |
|----------------------|------|------|------|
|                      |      |      |      |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 34

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Number of disciplinary reports

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

| ĺ                                     |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|---------------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| <b>Number of Disciplinary Reports</b> | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 0                                     | 147   | 25.34% | 96.08%  | 6     | 50.00% | 3.92% | 153   | 25.84% |
| 1                                     | 54    | 9.31%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 54    | 9.12%  |
| 2                                     | 50    | 8.62%  | 96.15%  | 2     | 16.67% | 3.85% | 52    | 8.78%  |
| 3                                     | 35    | 6.03%  | 97.22%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.78% | 36    | 6.08%  |
| 4                                     | 34    | 5.86%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 34    | 5.74%  |
| 5                                     | 31    | 5.34%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 31    | 5.24%  |
| More Than 5                           | 229   | 39.48% | 98.71%  | 3     | 25.00% | 1.29% | 232   | 39.19% |
| Total Reported                        | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 8.59 | 6 | 8.54 |
|----------------------|------|---|------|
| Median (middle)      | 4    | 1 | 4    |
| Mode (most frequent) | 0    | 0 | 0    |

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Number of transfers

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                     |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|---------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Number of Transfers | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 0                   | 10    | 1.72%  | 71.43%  | 4     | 33.33% | 28.57% | 14    | 2.36%  |
| 1                   | 83    | 14.31% | 97.65%  | 2     | 16.67% | 2.35%  | 85    | 14.36% |
| 2                   | 121   | 20.86% | 98.37%  | 2     | 16.67% | 1.63%  | 123   | 20.78% |
| 3                   | 117   | 20.17% | 96.69%  | 4     | 33.33% | 3.31%  | 121   | 20.44% |
| 4                   | 66    | 11.38% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 66    | 11.15% |
| 5                   | 41    | 7.07%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 41    | 6.93%  |
| More Than 5         | 142   | 24.48% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 142   | 23.99% |
| Total Reported      | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%  | 592   | 100.0% |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 4.05 | 1.5 | 4.00 |
|----------------------|------|-----|------|
| Median (middle)      | 3    | 1.5 | 3    |
| Mode (most frequent) | 2    | 3   | 2    |

## Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 36

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

#### Produced for **General Distribution**

### Number of escapes

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                   |       | Male   |         |       | Female  |       | To    | otal   |
|-------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Number of Escapes | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 0                 | 578   | 99.66% | 97.97%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.03% | 590   | 99.66% |
| 1                 | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| 2                 | 1     | 0.17%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Total Reported    | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | .01 |   | .01 |
|----------------------|-----|---|-----|
| Median (middle)      | 0   | 0 | 0   |
| Mode (most frequent) | 0   | 0 | 0   |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Time served in current (or last) institution

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                     |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|---------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Time In Institution | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 0 to 3 months       | 64    | 11.03% | 96.97%  | 2     | 16.67% | 3.03%  | 66    | 11.15% |
| 3.01 to 6 months    | 41    | 7.07%  | 97.62%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.38%  | 42    | 7.09%  |
| 6.01 to 9 months    | 30    | 5.17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 30    | 5.07%  |
| 9.01 to 12 months   | 42    | 7.24%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 42    | 7.09%  |
| 12.01 to 18 months  | 82    | 14.14% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 82    | 13.85% |
| 18.01 to 24 months  | 48    | 8.28%  | 88.89%  | 6     | 50.00% | 11.11% | 54    | 9.12%  |
| 2.01 to 3 years     | 79    | 13.62% | 98.75%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.25%  | 80    | 13.51% |
| 3.01 to 4 years     | 38    | 6.55%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 38    | 6.42%  |
| 4.01 to 5 years     | 44    | 7.59%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 44    | 7.43%  |
| 5.01 to 6 years     | 29    | 5.00%  | 93.55%  | 2     | 16.67% | 6.45%  | 31    | 5.24%  |
| 6.01 to 7 years     | 14    | 2.41%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 14    | 2.36%  |
| 7.01 to 8 years     | 26    | 4.48%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 26    | 4.39%  |
| 8.01 to 9 years     | 18    | 3.10%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 18    | 3.04%  |
| 9.01 to 10 years    | 9     | 1.55%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 9     | 1.52%  |
| Over 10 years       | 16    | 2.76%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 16    | 2.70%  |
| Total Reported      | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%  | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)            | 35 months | 26 months | 34 months |  |
|---------------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|--|
| Median (middle) 22 months |           | 24 months | 22 months |  |
| Mode (most frequent)      | 27 months | 1 months  | 1 months  |  |

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Highest grade level attained

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                       |       | Male   |         | Female |        |        | Total |        |
|-----------------------|-------|--------|---------|--------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Grade Level           | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count  | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| No school at all      | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Grade 1               | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Grade 2               | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Grade 4               | 4     | 0.70%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 4     | 0.69%  |
| Grade 5               | 4     | 0.70%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 4     | 0.69%  |
| Grade 6               | 8     | 1.41%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 8     | 1.38%  |
| Grade 7               | 22    | 3.87%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 22    | 3.79%  |
| Grade 8               | 50    | 8.79%  | 98.04%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 1.96%  | 51    | 8.78%  |
| Grade 9               | 75    | 13.18% | 98.68%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 1.32%  | 76    | 13.08% |
| Grade 10              | 110   | 19.33% | 98.21%  | 2      | 16.67% | 1.79%  | 112   | 19.28% |
| Grade 11              | 78    | 13.71% | 97.50%  | 2      | 16.67% | 2.50%  | 80    | 13.77% |
| Grade 12 or GED       | 116   | 20.39% | 97.48%  | 3      | 25.00% | 2.52%  | 119   | 20.48% |
| Some tech school      | 6     | 1.05%  | 85.71%  | 1      | 8.33%  | 14.29% | 7     | 1.20%  |
| Completed tech school | 10    | 1.76%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 10    | 1.72%  |
| College, 1 year       | 21    | 3.69%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 21    | 3.61%  |
| College, 2 year       | 31    | 5.45%  | 93.94%  | 2      | 16.67% | 6.06%  | 33    | 5.68%  |
| College, 3 year       | 13    | 2.28%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 13    | 2.24%  |
| Bachelor's degree     | 11    | 1.93%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 11    | 1.89%  |
| Master's degree       | 4     | 0.70%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 4     | 0.69%  |
| Ph.D. degree          | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Law degree            | 2     | 0.35%  | 100.00% |        |        |        | 2     | 0.34%  |
| Total Reported        | 569   | 100%   | 97.93%  | 12     | 100%   | 2.07%  | 581   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 11  | 0  | 11  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 10.71           | 11.33           | 10.72           |
|----------------------|-----------------|-----------------|-----------------|
| Median (middle)      | Grade 11        | Other           | Grade 11        |
| Mode (most frequent) | Grade 12 or GED | Grade 12 or GED | Grade 12 or GED |

# Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 39

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Culture fair IQ scores

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                |       | Male   |         |       | Female |         | To    | otal   |
|----------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|
| IQ Scores      | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Total | Col %  |
| 60 - 69        | 25    | 4.79%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 25    | 4.69%  |
| 70 - 79        | 41    | 7.85%  | 100.00% |       |        |         | 41    | 7.69%  |
| 80 - 89        | 87    | 16.67% | 96.67%  | 3     | 27.27% | 3.33%   | 90    | 16.89% |
| 90 - 99        | 96    | 18.39% | 97.96%  | 2     | 18.18% | 2.04%   | 98    | 18.39% |
| 100 - 109      | 141   | 27.01% | 98.60%  | 2     | 18.18% | 1.40%   | 143   | 26.83% |
| 110 - 119      | 110   | 21.07% | 98.21%  | 2     | 18.18% | 1.79%   | 112   | 21.01% |
| 120 - 129      | 22    | 4.21%  | 95.65%  | 1     | 9.09%  | 4.35%   | 23    | 4.32%  |
| 130 - 139      |       |        |         | 1     | 9.09%  | 100.00% | 1     | 0.19%  |
| Total Reported | 522   | 100%   | 97.94%  | 11    | 100%   | 2.06%   | 533   | 100.0% |

| Not Reported         | 55  | 0  | 55  |
|----------------------|-----|----|-----|
| Not Valid (under 60) | 3   | 1  | 4   |
| Grand Total          | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 98  | 105 | 98  |
|----------------------|-----|-----|-----|
| Median (middle)      | 101 | 102 | 101 |
| Mode (most frequent) | 101 | 102 | 101 |

# Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 40

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Wide Range Achievement Test (WRAT) reading score

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                    |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|--------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| WRAT Reading Score | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 0.1 to 0.9         | 16    | 3.02%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 16    | 2.95%  |
| 1.0 to 1.9         | 15    | 2.83%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 15    | 2.77%  |
| 2.0 to 2.9         | 28    | 5.28%  | 96.55%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.45% | 29    | 5.35%  |
| 3.0 to 3.9         | 30    | 5.66%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 30    | 5.54%  |
| 4.0 to 4.9         | 43    | 8.11%  | 97.73%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.27% | 44    | 8.12%  |
| 5.0 to 5.9         | 48    | 9.06%  | 97.96%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.04% | 49    | 9.04%  |
| 6.0 to 6.9         | 48    | 9.06%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 48    | 8.86%  |
| 7.0 to 7.9         | 18    | 3.40%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 18    | 3.32%  |
| 8.0 to 8.9         | 36    | 6.79%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 36    | 6.64%  |
| 9.0 to 9.9         | 43    | 8.11%  | 97.73%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.27% | 44    | 8.12%  |
| 10.0 to 10.9       | 14    | 2.64%  | 93.33%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 6.67% | 15    | 2.77%  |
| 11.0 to 11.9       | 32    | 6.04%  | 96.97%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.03% | 33    | 6.09%  |
| 12.0 to 12.9       | 104   | 19.62% | 98.11%  | 2     | 16.67% | 1.89% | 106   | 19.56% |
| 13                 | 55    | 10.38% | 93.22%  | 4     | 33.33% | 6.78% | 59    | 10.89% |
| Total Reported     | 530   | 100%   | 97.79%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.21% | 542   | 100.0% |
|                    |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| Not Reported       |       | 50     |         |       | 0      |       |       | 50     |

| Not Reported | 50  | 0  | 50  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 8.24 | 10.11 | 8.29 |
|----------------------|------|-------|------|
| Median (middle)      | 8.5  | 11.85 | 8.5  |
| Mode (most frequent) | 13   | 13    | 13   |

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Wide Range Achievement Test (WRAT) math score

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                       |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | tal    |
|-----------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| WRAT Mathematic Score | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 0.1 to 0.9            | 2     | 0.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | 0.37%  |
| 1.0 to 1.9            | 4     | 0.75%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | 0.74%  |
| 2.0 to 2.9            | 19    | 3.58%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 19    | 3.51%  |
| 3.0 to 3.9            | 37    | 6.98%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 37    | 6.83%  |
| 4.0 to 4.9            | 56    | 10.57% | 94.92%  | 3     | 25.00% | 5.08%  | 59    | 10.89% |
| 5.0 to 5.9            | 68    | 12.83% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 68    | 12.55% |
| 6.0 to 6.9            | 108   | 20.38% | 99.08%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 0.92%  | 109   | 20.11% |
| 7.0 to 7.9            | 69    | 13.02% | 98.57%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.43%  | 70    | 12.92% |
| 8.0 to 8.9            | 36    | 6.79%  | 94.74%  | 2     | 16.67% | 5.26%  | 38    | 7.01%  |
| 9.0 to 9.9            | 51    | 9.62%  | 96.23%  | 2     | 16.67% | 3.77%  | 53    | 9.78%  |
| 10.0 to 10.9          | 26    | 4.91%  | 96.30%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.70%  | 27    | 4.98%  |
| 11.0 to 11.9          | 15    | 2.83%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 15    | 2.77%  |
| 12 .0 to 12.9         | 30    | 5.66%  | 96.77%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.23%  | 31    | 5.72%  |
| 13                    | 9     | 1.70%  | 90.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 10.00% | 10    | 1.85%  |
| Total Reported        | 530   | 100%   | 97.79%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.21%  | 542   | 100.0% |
|                       |       |        |         |       | •      | _      | '     |        |
| Not Reported          |       | 50     |         |       | 0      |        |       | 50     |
| Grand Total           |       | 580    |         |       | 12     |        | 5     | 92     |

| Mean (average)       | 7.12 | 8.37 | 7.15 |
|----------------------|------|------|------|
| Median (middle)      | 6.9  | 8.45 | 6.9  |
| Mode (most frequent) | 6.9  | 7.8  | 6.9  |

## Page 42

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Wide Range Achievement Test (WRAT) spelling score

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                     |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|---------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| WRAT Spelling Score | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 0.1 to 0.9          | 9     | 1.70%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 9     | 1.66%  |
| 1.0 to 1.9          | 25    | 4.73%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 25    | 4.62%  |
| 2.0 to 2.9          | 39    | 7.37%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 39    | 7.21%  |
| 3.0 to 3.9          | 30    | 5.67%  | 96.77%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.23% | 31    | 5.73%  |
| 4.0 to 4.9          | 46    | 8.70%  | 97.87%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.13% | 47    | 8.69%  |
| 5.0 to 5.9          | 51    | 9.64%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 51    | 9.43%  |
| 6.0 to 6.9          | 58    | 10.96% | 98.31%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.69% | 59    | 10.91% |
| 7.0 to 7.9          | 41    | 7.75%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 41    | 7.58%  |
| 8.0 to 8.9          | 40    | 7.56%  | 95.24%  | 2     | 16.67% | 4.76% | 42    | 7.76%  |
| 9.0 to 9.9          | 38    | 7.18%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 38    | 7.02%  |
| 10.0 to 10.9        | 35    | 6.62%  | 97.22%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.78% | 36    | 6.65%  |
| 11.0 to 11.9        | 34    | 6.43%  | 94.44%  | 2     | 16.67% | 5.56% | 36    | 6.65%  |
| 12.0 to 12.9        | 55    | 10.40% | 94.83%  | 3     | 25.00% | 5.17% | 58    | 10.72% |
| 13                  | 28    | 5.29%  | 96.55%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.45% | 29    | 5.36%  |
| Total Reported      | 529   | 100%   | 97.78%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.22% | 541   | 100%   |
|                     | •     | •      |         |       | •      | -     |       |        |
| Not Reported        |       | 51     |         |       | 0      |       |       | 51     |

| Not Reported | 51  | 0  | 51  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 7.42 | 9.63  | 7.47 |
|----------------------|------|-------|------|
| Median (middle)      | 7.5  | 10.75 | 7.5  |
| Mode (most frequent) | 8.5  | 12.3  | 8.5  |

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Scope of substance abuse - summary

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                   |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|-------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Substance Abuse   | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| None              | 223   | 38.45% | 97.38%  | 6     | 50.00% | 2.62% | 229   | 38.68% |
| Drugs only        | 207   | 35.69% | 98.57%  | 3     | 25.00% | 1.43% | 210   | 35.47% |
| Alcohol only      | 33    | 5.69%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 33    | 5.57%  |
| Drugs and alcohol | 117   | 20.17% | 97.50%  | 3     | 25.00% | 2.50% | 120   | 20.27% |
| Total Reported    | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | None | None | None |
|----------------------|------|------|------|

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Scope of substance abuse - detail

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|--------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Substance Abuse                | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| No drug or alcohol problems    | 223   | 38.45% | 97.38%  | 6     | 50.00% | 2.62%  | 229   | 38.68% |
| Drug addiction but no alcohol  | 3     | 0.52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | 0.51%  |
| Drug addiction and alcohol     | 3     | 0.52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | 0.51%  |
| abuse                          |       |        |         |       |        |        |       |        |
| Drug addiction and alcoholism  | 2     | 0.34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | 0.34%  |
| No drug problem but alcohol    | 27    | 4.66%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 27    | 4.56%  |
| abuse                          | •     |        |         |       |        |        |       |        |
| No drug problem but alcoholism | 6     | 1.03%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01%  |
| Drug experiment but no alcohol | 120   | 20.69% | 99.17%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 0.83%  | 121   | 20.44% |
| Drug experiment & alcohol      | 13    | 2.24%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 13    | 2.20%  |
| abuse                          | •     | •      |         |       | •      |        |       |        |
| Drug experiment & alcoholism   | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 10    | 1.69%  |
| Drug abuse but no alcohol      | 84    | 14.48% | 97.67%  | 2     | 16.67% | 2.33%  | 86    | 14.53% |
| Drug abuse and alcohol abuse   | 74    | 12.76% | 98.67%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.33%  | 75    | 12.67% |
| Drug abuse and alcoholism      | 15    | 2.59%  | 88.24%  | 2     | 16.67% | 11.76% | 17    | 2.87%  |
| Total Reported                 | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%  | 592   | 100.0% |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | No drug or alcohol problems | No drug or alcohol problems | No drug or alcohol |
|------|-----------------|-----------------------------|-----------------------------|--------------------|
|      |                 |                             |                             | problems           |
|      |                 |                             |                             |                    |

# Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 45

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Current / last mental health treatment level

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                  |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | tal    |
|----------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Mental Health Treatment Lev      | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 No problem at current time     | 64    | 29.09% | 98.46%  | 1     | 11.11% | 1.54% | 65    | 28.38% |
| 2 Receiving outpatient treatment | 118   | 53.64% | 93.65%  | 8     | 88.89% | 6.35% | 126   | 55.02% |
| 3 Inpatient, moderate treatment  | 29    | 13.18% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 29    | 12.66% |
| 4 Inpatient, intensive treatment | 5     | 2.27%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 5     | 2.18%  |
| 6 Hospital for criminally insane | 4     | 1.82%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 4     | 1.75%  |
| Total Evaluated                  | 220   | 100%   | 96.07%  | 9     | 100%   | 3.93% | 229   | 100%   |

| Never had MH evaluation | 360 | 3  | 363 |
|-------------------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total             | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Median (middle)      | Receiving outpatient treatment | Receiving outpatient treatment | Receiving<br>outpatient<br>treatment |  |
|----------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------------------|--|
| Mode (most frequent) | Receiving outpatient treatment | Receiving outpatient treatment | Receiving<br>outpatient<br>treatment |  |

## Page 46

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'P' overall condition ('P'hysical)

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                  |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | То    | tal    |
|----------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'P' Overall Condition            | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 No medical illness             | 388   | 69.78% | 98.73%  | 5     | 41.67% | 1.27% | 393   | 69.19% |
| 2 Well-controlled chronic        | 136   | 24.46% | 95.10%  | 7     | 58.33% | 4.90% | 143   | 25.18% |
| illness                          | •     |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 3 Poorly-controlled chronic      | 30    | 5.40%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 30    | 5.28%  |
| illness                          |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 4 Significant problems requiring | 2     | 0.36%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | 0.35%  |
| special housing                  |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| Total Reported                   | 556   | 100%   | 97.89%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.11% | 568   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 24  | 0  | 24  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | 1 No medical illness | 2 Well-controlled chronic | 1 No medical |
|----------------------|----------------------|---------------------------|--------------|
|                      |                      | illness                   | illness      |

### Produced for **General Distribution**

Page 47

# PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'U' upper body

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|   |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|---|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'U' Upper Body                              | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Upper bones, joints, muscles all OK       | 530   | 95.32% | 97.97%  | 11    | 91.67% | 2.03% | 541   | 95.25% |
| 2 One or both arms minimally limited        | 21    | 3.78%  | 95.45%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 4.55% | 22    | 3.87%  |
| 3 One or both arms moderately limited       | 3     | 0.54%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 3     | 0.53%  |
| 4 One arm disabled, paralyzed, or amputated | 2     | 0.36%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | 0.35%  |
| Total Reported                              | 556   | 100%   | 97.89%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.11% | 568   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 24  | 0  | 24  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | 1 Upper bones, joints,<br>muscles all OK | 1 Upper bones, joints,<br>muscles all OK | 1 Upper bones,<br>joints, muscles all<br>OK |
|----------------------|--|--|---|
|----------------------|--|--|---|

## Page 48

### **Active Life Without Parole**

## Produced for **General Distribution**

# PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'L' lower body

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|--------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'L' Lower Body                 | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Lower bones, joints,         | 473   | 85.07% | 97.73%  | 11    | 91.67% | 2.27% | 484   | 85.21% |
| muscles all OK                 |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 2 One or both legs minimally   | 70    | 12.59% | 98.59%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.41% | 71    | 12.50% |
| limited                        |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 3 One or both legs             | 11    | 1.98%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 11    | 1.94%  |
| moderately limited             |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 4 One leg disabled, paralyzed, | 2     | 0.36%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | 0.35%  |
| or amputated                   |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| Total Reported                 | 556   | 100%   | 97.89%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.11% | 568   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 24  | 0  | 24  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (mo | st frequent) | 1 Lower bones, joints,<br>muscles all OK | 1 Lower bones, joints,<br>muscles all OK | 1 Lower bones,<br>joints, muscles all<br>OK |
|----------|--------------|--|--|---|
|          |              |  |  |   |

## Page 49

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'H' hearing

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                | Male  |        | Female  |       |         | Total |       |        |
|--------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'H' Hearing                    | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Normal hearing both ears     | 543   | 97.84% | 97.84%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.16% | 555   | 97.88% |
| 2 Some loss in one ear with    | 11    | 1.98%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 11    | 1.94%  |
| other OK, or mild loss in both |       |        |         |       |         |       |       |        |
| 4 Severe loss in both ears     | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | 0.18%  |
| Total Reported                 | 555   | 100%   | 97.88%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.12% | 567   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 25  | 0  | 25  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | 1 Normal hearing both ears | 1 Normal hearing both ears | 1 Normal hearing |
|------|-----------------|----------------------------|----------------------------|------------------|
|      |                 |                            |                            | both ears        |
|      |                 |                            |                            |                  |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

## Produced for **General Distribution**

Page 50

## PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'E' vision

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|--------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'E' Vision                     | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Correctable to 20/40 in both | 427   | 82.12% | 98.39%  | 7     | 58.33% | 1.61% | 434   | 81.58% |
| eyes                           |       | •      |         | •     |        |       | •     |        |
| 2 Correctable to 20/70 in one  | 81    | 15.58% | 94.19%  | 5     | 41.67% | 5.81% | 86    | 16.17% |
| eye, may be blind in other     |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 3 Correctable to 20/200 in one | 12    | 2.31%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 12    | 2.26%  |
| eye, may be blind in other     |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| Total Reported                 | 520   | 100%   | 97.74%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.26% | 532   | 100.0% |

| Not Reported | 60  | 0  | 60  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | 1 Correctable to 20/40 in both eyes | 1 Correctable to 20/40 in both eyes |
|------|-----------------|-------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
|      |                 |                                     |                                     |

## Produced for **General Distribution**

Page 51

# PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'S' pSychiatric

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                 |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|---------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'S' pSychiatric                 | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 No impairment or disorders    | 449   | 84.24% | 99.12%  | 4     | 44.44% | 0.88% | 453   | 83.58% |
| 2 Stable, or in remission, or   | 55    | 10.32% | 91.67%  | 5     | 55.56% | 8.33% | 60    | 11.07% |
| mild impairment or retardation  |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 3 Requires moderate inpatient   | 26    | 4.88%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 26    | 4.80%  |
| treatment                       | •     | •      |         | •     |        |       |       |        |
| 4 Requires intensive inpatient  | 2     | 0.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | 0.37%  |
| treatment                       |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 5 Requires Crisis Stabilization | 1     | 0.19%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.18%  |
| Unit (CSU) inpatient care       | •     |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| Total Reported                  | 533   | 100%   | 98.34%  | 9     | 100%   | 1.66% | 542   | 100%   |
|                                 |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |

| Not Reported | 47  | 3  | 50  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | 1 No impairment or disorders | 2 Stable, or in remission, | 1 No impairment or |
|------|-----------------|------------------------------|----------------------------|--------------------|
|      |                 |                              | or mild impairment or      | disorders          |
|      |                 |                              | retardation                |                    |

# Produced for **General Distribution**

Page 52

### **Active Life Without Parole**

## PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'D' dental

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                 |       | Male   |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|---------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'D' Dental                      | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Minimal routine dental health | 366   | 70.11% | 98.12%  | 7     | 77.78% | 1.88% | 373   | 70.24% |
| needs                           |       |        |         | •     |        |       |       |        |
| 2 Moderate cavities and/or gum  | 125   | 23.95% | 98.43%  | 2     | 22.22% | 1.57% | 127   | 23.92% |
| disease                         |       |        |         |       |        |       |       |        |
| 3 Extensive gum disease         | 30    | 5.75%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 30    | 5.65%  |
| and/or widespread decay         | •     | •      |         | •     | •      |       | •     |        |
| 4 Urgent need for dental        | 1     | 0.19%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | 0.19%  |
| services                        |       | •      |         |       | •      |       | •     |        |
| Total Reported                  | 522   | 100%   | 98.31%  | 9     | 100%   | 1.69% | 531   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 58  | 3  | 61  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) 1 M | linimal routine dental<br>health needs | 1 Minimal routine dental<br>health needs | 1 Minimal routine<br>dental health<br>needs |
|--------------------------|--|--|---|
|--------------------------|--|--|---|

## innate Statistical Frome of the

## PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'W' work ability

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

ROW % - percent each COUNT is of its particular row

Page 53

Produced for **General Distribution** 

|                                 |       | Male   |         |       | Female   |       | To    | otal   |
|---------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|----------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'W' work ability                | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %    | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Unrestricted work or activity | 424   | 76.40% | 97.70%  | 10    | 83.33%   | 2.30% | 434   | 76.54% |
| 2 Minor restrictions on type of | 108   | 19.46% | 98.18%  | 2     | 16.67%   | 1.82% | 110   | 19.40% |
| work                            | •     | •      |         |       | •        |       | •     |        |
| 3 Moderate restrictions on type | 13    | 2.34%  | 100.00% |       |          |       | 13    | 2.29%  |
| of work                         |       |        |         |       | <u>'</u> |       | •     |        |
| 4 Major restrictions on type of | 9     | 1.62%  | 100.00% |       |          |       | 9     | 1.59%  |
| work                            |       |        |         | •     | '        |       | •     |        |
| 5 Cannot work under any         | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |       |          |       | 1     | 0.18%  |
| circumstances                   | •     |        |         |       | •        |       |       |        |
| Total Reported                  | 555   | 100%   | 97.88%  | 12    | 100%     | 2.12% | 567   | 100%   |
|                                 |       |        |         |       |          |       |       |        |

| Not Reported | 25  | 0  | 25  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | 1 Unrestricted work or activity | 1 Unrestricted work or activity | 1 Unrestricted work or activity |
|----------------------|---------------------------------|---------------------------------|---------------------------------|
|                      |                                 |                                 |                                 |

## Page 54

### **Active Life Without Parole**

## Produced for **General Distribution**

# PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'I' impairment

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|  |       | Male   |         |       | Female  |       | То    | tal    |
|--|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'I' Impairment                                 | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 No impairments or disabilities               | 545   | 98.02% | 97.85%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.15% | 557   | 98.06% |
| 2 Wheelchair-bound but otherwise OK            | 9     | 1.62%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 9     | 1.58%  |
| 4 Needs moderate Assisted Living (level II)    | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | 0.18%  |
| 5 Needs maximal Assisted<br>Living (level III) | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | 0.18%  |
| Total Reported                                 | 556   | 100%   | 97.89%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.11% | 568   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 24  | 0  | 24  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | 1 No impairments or disabilities | 1 No impairments or disabilities | 1 No impairments or disabilities |
|----------------------|----------------------------------|----------------------------------|----------------------------------|
|                      |                                  |                                  |                                  |

### Produced fo General Distribution

# PULHESDWIT medical scale - 'T' transportability

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                              |       | Male   |         |       | Female  |       | То    | tal    |
|------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| 'T' Transportability         | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Can be transported in any  | 555   | 99.11% | 97.88%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.12% | 567   | 99.13% |
| ordinary approved vehicle    |       |        |         |       |         |       |       |        |
| 2 Wheelchair-bound, not      | 3     | 0.54%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 3     | 0.52%  |
| needing special vehicle      |       |        |         |       | •       |       |       |        |
| 3 Wheelchair-bound, requires | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| special vehicle              |       |        |         |       | •       |       |       |        |
| 5 Requires ambulance         | 1     | 0.18%  | 100.00% |       |         |       | 1     | 0.17%  |
| transport                    |       | •      |         |       | •       |       |       |        |
| Total Reported               | 560   | 100%   | 97.90%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.10% | 572   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 20  | 0  | 20  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| ordinary approved vehicle ordinary approved vehicle transported in ar ordinary approved vehicle vehicle | Mode | (most frequent) | 1 Can be transported in any ordinary approved vehicle | ordinary approved vehicle | transported in any<br>ordinary approved |
|---|------|-----------------|---|---------------------------|---|
|---|------|-----------------|---|---------------------------|---|

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Criminality in family, self-reported

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                            | Male  |        |        | Female |        |       | Total |        |
|----------------------------|-------|--------|--------|--------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Criminality In Family      | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count  | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, criminality in family | 157   | 28.91% | 96.91% | 5      | 50.00% | 3.09% | 162   | 29.29% |
| No criminality in family   | 386   | 71.09% | 98.72% | 5      | 50.00% | 1.28% | 391   | 70.71% |
| Total Reported             | 543   | 100%   | 98.19% | 10     | 100%   | 1.81% | 553   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 37  | 2  | 39  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | No criminality in family | Yes, criminality in family | No criminality in family |
|------|-----------------|--------------------------|----------------------------|--------------------------|
|      |                 |                          |                            |                          |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Alcoholism in family, self-reported

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                           | Male  |        | Female |       |        | Total |       |        |
|---------------------------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Alcoholism In Family      | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, alcoholism in family | 106   | 19.52% | 97.25% | 3     | 30.00% | 2.75% | 109   | 19.71% |
| No alcoholism in family   | 437   | 80.48% | 98.42% | 7     | 70.00% | 1.58% | 444   | 80.29% |
| Total Reported            | 543   | 100%   | 98.19% | 10    | 100%   | 1.81% | 553   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 37  | 2  | 39  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | No alcoholism in family | No alcoholism in family | No alcoholism in |
|------|-----------------|-------------------------|-------------------------|------------------|
|      |                 |                         |                         | family           |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Drug abuse in family, self-reported

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                           | Male  |        | Female |       |        | Total |       |        |
|---------------------------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Drug Abuse In Family      | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, drug abuse in family | 62    | 11.42% | 95.38% | 3     | 30.00% | 4.62% | 65    | 11.75% |
| No drug abuse in family   | 481   | 88.58% | 98.57% | 7     | 70.00% | 1.43% | 488   | 88.25% |
| Total Reported            | 543   | 100%   | 98.19% | 10    | 100%   | 1.81% | 553   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 37  | 2  | 39  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) No drug abuse in family | No drug abuse in family | No drug abuse in family |
|--|-------------------------|-------------------------|
|--|-------------------------|-------------------------|

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Subjected to frequent beatings, self-reported

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                     |       | Male   |        |       | Female |       | To    | otal   |
|-------------------------------------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Frequent beatings                   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, subjected to frequent beatings | 34    | 6.26%  | 97.14% | 1     | 10.00% | 2.86% | 35    | 6.33%  |
| Not subjected to frequent beatings  | 509   | 93.74% | 98.26% | 9     | 90.00% | 1.74% | 518   | 93.67% |
| Total Reported                      | 543   | 100%   | 98.19% | 10    | 100%   | 1.81% | 553   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 37  | 2  | 39  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | Not subjected to frequent beatings | Not subjected to frequent beatings | Not subjected to<br>frequent beatings |
|------|-----------------|------------------------------------|------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|
|      |                 |                                    |                                    |                                       |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Father absent during inmate's childhood

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                           | Male  |        | Female |       |        | Total |       |        |
|---------------------------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Father Absent             | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, father was absent    | 270   | 49.72% | 98.54% | 4     | 40.00% | 1.46% | 274   | 49.55% |
| No, father was not absent | 273   | 50.28% | 97.85% | 6     | 60.00% | 2.15% | 279   | 50.45% |
| Total Reported            | 543   | 100%   | 98.19% | 10    | 100%   | 1.81% | 553   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 37  | 2  | 39  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | No, father was not absent | No, father was not absent | No, father was not |
|------|-----------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|--------------------|
|      |                 |                           |                           | absent             |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Mother absent during inmate's childhood

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                           | Male  |        |        | Female |        |       | Total |        |
|---------------------------|-------|--------|--------|--------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Mother Absent             | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count  | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, mother was absent    | 79    | 14.55% | 97.53% | 2      | 20.00% | 2.47% | 81    | 14.65% |
| No, mother was not absent | 464   | 85.45% | 98.31% | 8      | 80.00% | 1.69% | 472   | 85.35% |
| Total Reported            | 543   | 100%   | 98.19% | 10     | 100%   | 1.81% | 553   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 37  | 2  | 39  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | No, mother was not absent | No, mother was not absent | No, mother was |
|------|-----------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|----------------|
|      |                 |                           |                           | not absent     |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Inmate diagnosed as manipulative

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                      | Male  |        |        |       | Female | Total |       |        |
|----------------------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Manipulative         | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, manipulative    | 130   | 24.07% | 98.48% | 2     | 20.00% | 1.52% | 132   | 24.00% |
| No, not manipulative | 410   | 75.93% | 98.09% | 8     | 80.00% | 1.91% | 418   | 76.00% |
| Total Reported       | 540   | 100%   | 98.18% | 10    | 100%   | 1.82% | 550   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 40  | 2  | 42  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | No, not manipulative | No, not manipulative | No, not      |
|------|-----------------|----------------------|----------------------|--------------|
|      |                 |                      |                      | manipulative |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Inmate diagnosed as assaultive

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                    | Male  |        | Female  |       |         | Total |       |        |
|--------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Assaultive         | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Yes, assaultive    | 429   | 79.44% | 97.72%  | 10    | 100.00% | 2.28% | 439   | 79.82% |
| No, not assaultive | 111   | 20.56% | 100.00% |       |         |       | 111   | 20.18% |
| Total Reported     | 540   | 100%   | 98.18%  | 10    | 100%    | 1.82% | 550   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 40  | 2  | 42  |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode | (most frequent) | Yes, assaultive | Yes, assaultive | Yes, assaultive |
|------|-----------------|-----------------|-----------------|-----------------|
|      |                 |                 |                 |                 |

#### Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 64

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Number of prior Georgia incarcerations

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                                | Male  |        |         |       | Female   |       | Total |        |  |
|--------------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|----------|-------|-------|--------|--|
| Num of Prior GA Incarcerations | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %    | Row % | Total | Col %  |  |
| 0                              | 271   | 46.72% | 96.10%  | 11    | 91.67%   | 3.90% | 282   | 47.64% |  |
| 1                              | 120   | 20.69% | 100.00% |       |          |       | 120   | 20.27% |  |
| 2                              | 72    | 12.41% | 100.00% |       |          |       | 72    | 12.16% |  |
| 3                              | 55    | 9.48%  | 98.21%  | 1     | 8.33%    | 1.79% | 56    | 9.46%  |  |
| 4                              | 29    | 5.00%  | 100.00% |       |          |       | 29    | 4.90%  |  |
| 5                              | 17    | 2.93%  | 100.00% |       |          |       | 17    | 2.87%  |  |
| More Than 5                    | 16    | 2.76%  | 100.00% |       |          |       | 16    | 2.70%  |  |
| Total Reported                 | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%     | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |  |
|                                |       |        |         |       | <u>.</u> |       |       |        |  |
| Not Reported                   |       | 0      |         |       | 0        |       |       | 0      |  |
| A 1 = 4 1                      |       |        |         |       |          |       |       |        |  |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 1.27 | .25 | 1.25 |
|----------------------|------|-----|------|
| Median (middle)      | 1    | 0   | 1    |
| Mode (most frequent) | 0    | 0   | 0    |

# Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 65

#### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Prison sentence in years

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

ROW % - percent each COUNT is of its particular row

|                          | Male  |         |        | Female |         |       | Total |         |
|--------------------------|-------|---------|--------|--------|---------|-------|-------|---------|
| Prison Sentence In Years | Count | Col %   | Row %  | Count  | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %   |
| Life Without Parole      | 580   | 100.00% | 97.97% | 12     | 100.00% | 2.03% | 592   | 100.00% |
| Total Reported           | 580   | 100%    | 97.97% | 12     | 100%    | 2.03% | 592   | 100%    |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

### **Determinate (numeric) sentences only**

| Mann (accesses) |  |  |
|-----------------|--|--|
| Mean (average)  |  |  |
| mount (aronago) |  |  |

### All sentences (including determinate), with life, life without parole, and death sentences figured at 45 years

| Mean (average) | 45 | 45 | 45 |
|----------------|----|----|----|

# Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 66

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Primary offense, broken out into felonies vs misdemeanors

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                           | Male  |         |        | Female |         |       | Total |         |
|---------------------------|-------|---------|--------|--------|---------|-------|-------|---------|
| Felonies and Misdemeanors | Count | Col %   | Row %  | Count  | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %   |
| Felonies                  | 580   | 100.00% | 97.97% | 12     | 100.00% | 2.03% | 592   | 100.00% |
| Total Reported            | 580   | 100%    | 97.97% | 12     | 100%    | 2.03% | 592   | 100%    |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0   | 0   |
|--------------|-----|-----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 580 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Felonies | Felonies | Felonies |
|----------------------|----------|----------|----------|

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Primary offense, broken out into six broad crime categories

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                  | Male  |        | Female  |       |         | Total |       |        |
|------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Crime Categories | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| 1 Violent        | 474   | 81.72% | 97.53%  | 12    | 100.00% | 2.47% | 486   | 82.09% |
| 2 Sex Crime      | 88    | 15.17% | 100.00% |       | .00%    |       | 88    | 14.86% |
| 3 Property       | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       | .00%    |       | 2     | .34%   |
| 4 Drug           | 15    | 2.59%  | 100.00% |       | .00%    |       | 15    | 2.53%  |
| 6 Other          | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       | .00%    |       | 1     | .17%   |
| Total Reported   | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%    | 2.03% | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Violent | Violent | Violent |
|----------------------|---------|---------|---------|

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Primary offense, detailed offense code

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|          |  |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | То    | tal    |
|----------|--|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Primar   | y Offense  | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 1101     | Murder   | 321   | 55.34% | 96.69%  | 11    | 91.67% | 3.31%  | 332   | 56.08% |
| 1302     | Aggrav Assault   | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 1311     | Kidnapping   | 63    | 10.86% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 63    | 10.64% |
| 1601     | Burglary   | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 1902     | Armed Robbery  | 87    | 15.00% | 98.86%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 1.14%  | 88    | 14.86% |
| 1911     | Hijacking Motor Vehicle  | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 2001     | Rape   | 62    | 10.69% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 62    | 10.47% |
| 2003     | Aggrav Sodomy  | 6     | 1.03%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01%  |
| 2009     | Aggrav Sexual Battery  | 5     | .86%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 5     | .84%   |
| 2019     | Child Molestation  | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 2021     | <b>Aggrav Child Molestation</b>  | 12    | 2.07%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 12    | 2.03%  |
| 2910     | Poss Of Firearm Dur  | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
|          | Crime  |       |        |         |       |        |        |       |        |
| 2912     | Poss Of Certain  | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 4012     | Weapons Viol Ga Cntrl Sbst Act   | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 4018     | S/D Cont Sub School  | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 4021     | S/D Cocaine  | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%   |
| 4021     | Poss Of Cocaine  | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 4050     | Poss W Int Dist Cocaine  |       |        | 100.00% |       |        |        |       | .51%   |
| 4101     | Traf Cocaine Less 200  | 1     | .17%   |         |       |        |        | 1     |        |
| 4101     | Gm   | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 4103     | Traf Cocaine 401+ Gm   | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 4134     | Att/Consprcy Commt   | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
|          | C/S/Of   | ·     | 70     |         |       |        |        | ·     | 70     |
| 4140     | Traf Methamph 28-199   | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| Total D  | Gm   | E00   | 4000/  | 07.070/ | 40    | 4000/  | 2.020/ | E02   | 4000/  |
| ı otal R | Rported Property of the Proper | 580   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%  | 592   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | 1101 Murder | 1101 Murder | 1101 Murder |
|----------------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|
|                      |             |             |             |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# County of conviction of primary offense

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                             |       | Male  |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal  |
|-----------------------------|-------|-------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|-------|
| <b>County of Conviction</b> | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col % |
| 1 Appling                   | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 2 Atkinson                  | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 3 Bacon                     | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 5 Baldwin                   | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01% |
| 6 Banks                     | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 7 Barrow                    | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 8 Bartow                    | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 9 Ben Hill                  | 4     | .69%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%  |
| 10 Berrien                  | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 11 Bibb                     | 16    | 2.76% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 16    | 2.70% |
| 12 Bleckley                 | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 13 Brantley                 | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 14 Brooks                   | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 16 Bulloch                  | 3     | .52%  | 75.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 25.00% | 4     | .68%  |
| 17 Burke                    | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01% |
| 18 Butts                    | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 20 Camden                   | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 22 Carroll                  | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 23 Catoosa                  | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 24 Charlton                 | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 25 Chatham                  | 25    | 4.31% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 25    | 4.22% |
| 27 Chattooga                | 1     | .17%  | 50.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 50.00% | 2     | .34%  |
| 28 Cherokee                 | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 29 Clarke                   | 13    | 2.24% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 13    | 2.20% |
| 31 Clayton                  | 16    | 2.76% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 16    | 2.70% |
| 33 Cobb                     | 19    | 3.28% | 90.48%  | 2     | 16.67% | 9.52%  | 21    | 3.55% |
| 34 Coffee                   | 4     | .69%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%  |
| 35 Colquitt                 | 4     | .69%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%  |
| 36 Columbia                 | 5     | .86%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 5     | .84%  |
| 37 Cook                     | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 38 Coweta                   | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 40 Crisp                    | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 41 Dade                     | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 42 Dawson                   | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 43 Decatur                  | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 44 Dekalb                   | 44    | 7.59% | 97.78%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.22%  | 45    | 7.60% |
| 45 Dodge                    | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 46 Dooly                    | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# County of conviction of primary offense

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                      |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|----------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| County of Conviction | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 47 Dougherty         | 22    | 3.79%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 22    | 3.72%  |
| 48 Douglas           | 16    | 2.76%  | 94.12%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 5.88%  | 17    | 2.87%  |
| 49 Early             | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 51 Effingham         | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 52 Elbert            | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 53 Emanuel           | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 56 Fayette           | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%   |
| 57 Floyd             | 8     | 1.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 58 Forsyth           | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 59 Franklin          | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 60 Fulton            | 68    | 11.72% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 68    | 11.49% |
| 61 Gilmer            | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 63 Glynn             | 17    | 2.93%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 17    | 2.87%  |
| 66 Greene            | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 67 Gwinnett          | 8     | 1.38%  | 88.89%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 11.11% | 9     | 1.52%  |
| 68 Habersham         | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%   |
| 69 Hall              | 11    | 1.90%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 11    | 1.86%  |
| 71 Haralson          | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 72 Harris            | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 73 Hart              | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%   |
| 75 Henry             | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 10    | 1.69%  |
| 76 Houston           | 8     | 1.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 77 Irwin             | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 78 Jackson           | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 10    | 1.69%  |
| 79 Jasper            | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 80 Jeff Davis        | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 81 Jefferson         | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 82 Jenkins           | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 84 Jones             | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 87 Laurens           | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 88 Lee               | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 89 Liberty           | 5     | .86%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 5     | .84%   |
| 91 Long              | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 92 Lowndes           | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%   |
| 95 Madison           | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 96 Marion            | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 97 Mcduffie          | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |
| 98 Mcintosh          | 1     | .17%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%   |

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# County of conviction of primary offense

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column ROW % - percent each COUNT is of its particular row

|                             |       | Male  |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal  |
|-----------------------------|-------|-------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|-------|
| <b>County of Conviction</b> | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col % |
| 100 Miller                  | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 102 Monroe                  | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 106 Muscogee                | 18    | 3.10% | 94.74%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 5.26%  | 19    | 3.21% |
| 107 Newton                  | 3     | .52%  | 75.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 25.00% | 4     | .68%  |
| 109 Oglethorpe              | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 110 Paulding                | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 113 Pierce                  | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 114 Pike                    | 3     | .52%  | 75.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 25.00% | 4     | .68%  |
| 115 Polk                    | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 116 Pulaski                 | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 117 Putnam                  | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01% |
| 119 Rabun                   | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 120 Randolph                | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 121 Richmond                | 25    | 4.31% | 96.15%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.85%  | 26    | 4.39% |
| 122 Rockdale                | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%  |
| 126 Spalding                | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01% |
| 127 Stephens                | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 129 Sumter                  | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 132 Tattnall                | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 135 Terrell                 | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 136 Thomas                  | 4     | .69%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%  |
| 137 Tift                    | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01% |
| 138 Toombs                  | 7     | 1.21% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 7     | 1.18% |
| 139 Towns                   | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 141 Troup                   | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 142 Turner                  | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 144 Union                   | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| 145 Upson                   | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 146 Walker                  | 3     | .52%  | 75.00%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 25.00% | 4     | .68%  |
| 147 Walton                  | 5     | .86%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 5     | .84%  |
| 148 Ware                    | 10    | 1.72% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 10    | 1.69% |
| 150 Washington              | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 151 Wayne                   | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%  |
| 155 Whitfield               | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01% |
| 157 Wilkes                  | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | .17%  |
| Total Rported               | 580   | 100%  | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%  | 592   | 100%  |

# Georgia Dept of Corrections Inmate Statistical Profile 07-JUL-10 Page 72

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# County of conviction of primary offense

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|              | Male | Female | Total |
|--------------|------|--------|-------|
| Not Reported | 0    | 0      | 0     |
| Grand Total  | 580  | 12     | 592   |

| Mode (most frequent) | Fulton | Cobb | Fulton |
|----------------------|--------|------|--------|

Produced for **General Distribution** 

# Circuit of conviction of primary offense

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|        | 1                        |       | Male   |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|--------|--------------------------|-------|--------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Circui | t of Conviction          | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| 1      | Alapaha Circuit          | 6     | 1.03%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01%  |
| 2      | Alcovy Circuit           | 8     | 1.38%  | 88.89%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 11.11% | 9     | 1.52%  |
| 3      | Atlanta Circuit          | 68    | 11.72% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 68    | 11.49% |
| 4      | Atlantic Circuit         | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 10    | 1.69%  |
| 5      | Augusta Circuit          | 36    | 6.21%  | 97.30%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.70%  | 37    | 6.25%  |
| 6      | Blue Ridge Circuit       | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 7      | Brunswick Circuit        | 25    | 4.31%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 25    | 4.22%  |
| 8      | Chattahoochee Circuit    | 20    | 3.45%  | 95.24%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 4.76%  | 21    | 3.55%  |
| 9      | Cherokee Circuit         | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 10     | Clayton Circuit          | 16    | 2.76%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 16    | 2.70%  |
| 11     | Cobb Circuit             | 19    | 3.28%  | 90.48%  | 2     | 16.67% | 9.52%  | 21    | 3.55%  |
| 12     | Conasauga Circuit        | 6     | 1.03%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01%  |
| 13     | Cordele Circuit          | 8     | 1.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 14     | Coweta Circuit           | 6     | 1.03%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 6     | 1.01%  |
| 15     | Dougherty Circuit        | 22    | 3.79%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 22    | 3.72%  |
| 16     | Dublin Circuit           | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 17     | Eastern Circuit          | 25    | 4.31%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 25    | 4.22%  |
| 18     | Flint Circuit            | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 10    | 1.69%  |
| 19     | Griffin Circuit          | 15    | 2.59%  | 93.75%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 6.25%  | 16    | 2.70%  |
| 20     | Gwinnett Circuit         | 8     | 1.38%  | 88.89%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 11.11% | 9     | 1.52%  |
| 21     | Houston Circuit          | 8     | 1.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 22     | Lookout Mountain Circuit | 7     | 1.21%  | 77.78%  | 2     | 16.67% | 22.22% | 9     | 1.52%  |
| 23     | Macon Circuit            | 16    | 2.76%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 16    | 2.70%  |
| 24     | Middle Circuit           | 12    | 2.07%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 12    | 2.03%  |
| 25     | Mountain Circuit         | 7     | 1.21%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 7     | 1.18%  |
| 26     | Northeastern Circuit     | 12    | 2.07%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 12    | 2.03%  |
| 27     | Northern Circuit         | 10    | 1.72%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 10    | 1.69%  |
| 28     | Ocmulgee Circuit         | 15    | 2.59%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 15    | 2.53%  |
| 29     | Oconee Circuit           | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 30     | Ogeechee Circuit         | 7     | 1.21%  | 87.50%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 12.50% | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 31     | Pataula Circuit          | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%   |
| 32     | Piedmont Circuit         | 14    | 2.41%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 14    | 2.36%  |
| 33     | Rome Circuit             | 8     | 1.38%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 8     | 1.35%  |
| 34     | South Georgia Circuit    | 2     | .34%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | .34%   |
| 35     | Southern Circuit         | 13    | 2.24%  | 100.00% |       |        |        | 13    | 2.20%  |
| 36     | Southwestern Circuit     | 3     | .52%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | .51%   |
| 37     | Stone Mountain Circuit   | 44    | 7.59%  | 97.78%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.22%  | 45    | 7.60%  |
| 38     | Tallapoosa Circuit       | 4     | .69%   | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | .68%   |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Circuit of conviction of primary offense

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|        |                      |       | Male  |         |       | Female |       | To    | otal  |
|--------|----------------------|-------|-------|---------|-------|--------|-------|-------|-------|
| Circui | it of Conviction     | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col % |
| 39     | Tifton Circuit       | 8     | 1.38% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 8     | 1.35% |
| 40     | Toombs Circuit       | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | .34%  |
| 41     | Waycross Circuit     | 20    | 3.45% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 20    | 3.38% |
| 42     | Western Circuit      | 13    | 2.24% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 13    | 2.20% |
| 43     | Rockdale Circuit     | 3     | .52%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 3     | .51%  |
| 44     | Douglas Circuit      | 16    | 2.76% | 94.12%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 5.88% | 17    | 2.87% |
| 45     | Appalachian Circuit  | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | .17%  |
| 46     | Enotah Circuit       | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | .34%  |
| 47     | Bell-Forsyth Circuit | 1     | .17%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 1     | .17%  |
| 48     | Towaliga Circuit     | 6     | 1.03% | 100.00% |       |        |       | 6     | 1.01% |
| 49     | Paulding Circuit     | 2     | .34%  | 100.00% |       |        |       | 2     | .34%  |
| Total  | Rported              | 580   | 100%  | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03% | 592   | 100%  |

| Not Reported | 0   | 0  | 0   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

| Mode (most frequent) | Atlanta | Cobb | Atlanta |
|----------------------|---------|------|---------|
|----------------------|---------|------|---------|

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

# Years served (jail + prison) in this incarceration

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                    |       | Male  |         |       | Female |        | To    | otal   |
|--------------------|-------|-------|---------|-------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| Years Served       | Count | Col % | Row %   | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| Less than one year | 30    | 5.17% | 93.75%  | 2     | 16.67% | 6.25%  | 32    | 5.41%  |
| 1 to 1.99 years    | 22    | 3.79% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 22    | 3.72%  |
| 2 to 2.99 years    | 24    | 4.14% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 24    | 4.05%  |
| 3 to 3.99 years    | 26    | 4.48% | 92.86%  | 2     | 16.67% | 7.14%  | 28    | 4.73%  |
| 4 to 4.99 years    | 17    | 2.93% | 94.44%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 5.56%  | 18    | 3.04%  |
| 5 to 5.99 years    | 30    | 5.17% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 30    | 5.07%  |
| 6 to 6.99 years    | 33    | 5.69% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 33    | 5.57%  |
| 7 to 7.99 years    | 36    | 6.21% | 90.00%  | 4     | 33.33% | 10.00% | 40    | 6.76%  |
| 8 to 8.99 years    | 40    | 6.90% | 97.56%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.44%  | 41    | 6.93%  |
| 9 to 9.99 years    | 42    | 7.24% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 42    | 7.09%  |
| 10 to 10.99 years  | 49    | 8.45% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 49    | 8.28%  |
| 11 to 11.99 years  | 28    | 4.83% | 96.55%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 3.45%  | 29    | 4.90%  |
| 12 to 12.99 years  | 46    | 7.93% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 46    | 7.77%  |
| 13 to 13.99 years  | 46    | 7.93% | 97.87%  | 1     | 8.33%  | 2.13%  | 47    | 7.94%  |
| 14 to 14.99 years  | 34    | 5.86% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 34    | 5.74%  |
| 15 to 15.99 years  | 24    | 4.14% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 24    | 4.05%  |
| 16 to 16.99 years  | 19    | 3.28% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 19    | 3.21%  |
| 17 to 17.99 years  | 11    | 1.90% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 11    | 1.86%  |
| 18 to 18.99 years  | 4     | 0.69% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | 0.68%  |
| 19 to 19.99 years  | 5     | 0.86% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 5     | 0.84%  |
| 20 to 20.99 years  | 2     | 0.34% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 2     | 0.34%  |
| 21 to 21.99 years  | 4     | 0.69% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | 0.68%  |
| 23 to 23.99 years  | 3     | 0.52% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 3     | 0.51%  |
| 26 to 26.99 years  | 1     | 0.17% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 1     | 0.17%  |
| Thirty + years     | 4     | 0.69% | 100.00% |       |        |        | 4     | 0.68%  |
| Total Reported     | 580   | 100%  | 97.97%  | 12    | 100%   | 2.03%  | 592   | 100.0% |

| Not Reported | U   | l o | '   |
|--------------|-----|-----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12  | 592 |

| Mean (average)       | 9.63              | 6.3             | 9.56            |
|----------------------|-------------------|-----------------|-----------------|
| Median (middle)      | 9.79              | 7.26            | 9.645           |
| Mode (most frequent) | 14 to 14.99 years | 8 to 8.99 years | 7 to 7.99 years |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Results of most recent HIV tests

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                  | Male  |        |        | Female |        |        | Total |        |
|------------------|-------|--------|--------|--------|--------|--------|-------|--------|
| HIV Test Results | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count  | Col %  | Row %  | Total | Col %  |
| Positive         | 4     | 0.69%  | 80.00% | 1      | 8.33%  | 20.00% | 5     | 0.85%  |
| Negative         | 573   | 99.31% | 98.12% | 11     | 91.67% | 1.88%  | 584   | 99.15% |
| Total Reported   | 577   | 100%   | 97.96% | 12     | 100%   | 2.04%  | 589   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 3   | 0  | 3   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Results of most recent tuberculosis test

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                           | Male  |        |         | Female |         |       | Total |        |
|---------------------------|-------|--------|---------|--------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Tuberculosis Test Results | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count  | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Positive on current test  | 159   | 27.46% | 100.00% |        |         |       | 159   | 26.90% |
| Negative                  | 420   | 72.54% | 97.22%  | 12     | 100.00% | 2.78% | 432   | 73.10% |
| Total Reported            | 579   | 100%   | 97.97%  | 12     | 100%    | 2.03% | 591   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 1   | 0  | 1   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

### **Active Life Without Parole**

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Results of most recent syphilis test

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                          | Male  |        |        | Female |        |       | Total |        |
|--------------------------|-------|--------|--------|--------|--------|-------|-------|--------|
| Syphilis Test Results    | Count | Col %  | Row %  | Count  | Col %  | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Positive on current test | 16    | 2.80%  | 94.12% | 1      | 8.33%  | 5.88% | 17    | 2.92%  |
| Negative                 | 555   | 97.20% | 98.06% | 11     | 91.67% | 1.94% | 566   | 97.08% |
| Total Reported           | 571   | 100%   | 97.94% | 12     | 100%   | 2.06% | 583   | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 9   | 0  | 9   |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |

### Produced for **General Distribution**

## Results of most recent Hepatitis-C test

COL % - percent each COUNT is of its particular column

|                          | Male  |        |         | Female |         |       | Total |        |
|--------------------------|-------|--------|---------|--------|---------|-------|-------|--------|
| Hepatitis-C Test Results | Count | Col %  | Row %   | Count  | Col %   | Row % | Total | Col %  |
| Positive on current test | 6     | 28.57% | 100.00% |        |         |       | 6     | 27.27% |
| Negative                 | 15    | 71.43% | 93.75%  | 1      | 100.00% | 6.25% | 16    | 72.73% |
| Total Reported           | 21    | 100%   | 95.45%  | 1      | 100%    | 4.55% | 22    | 100%   |

| Not Reported | 559 | 11 | 570 |
|--------------|-----|----|-----|
| Grand Total  | 580 | 12 | 592 |